
Jakarta, August 2nd 2017

Ref. No  :  	001/AP-ADLIGHT/8/2017
Subject  :  	Confirmation of Co-financing and Support 
  	 for the Advancing Indonesia’s Lighting Market 
 	 to High Efficient Technologies (ADLIGHT) Project

CEO  of Global Environment Facility (GEF)
GEF Secretariat
1818 H Street, NW, Mail Stop P4 – 400
Washington, DC 20433 USA

Dear Dr.Naoko Ishii,

With this letter, we wish to confirm the formal intention and commitment of The Indonesian Electrical 
Lighting Industry Association (APERLINDO) to support the Government of Indonesia’s Project proposal 
to UNDP/GEF for funding of the full-size project on Advancing Indonesia’s Lighting Market to High 
Efficient Technologies (ADLIGHT) as it pursues the objective of  improving energy efficiency projects 
and iinvestment in  Indonesia.

In order to manifest our cooperation to further develop and subsequently implement the ADLIGHT 
project, we allocated US$5,000,000 (five million of the United States dollars) in equity as our co-financing 
inputs and active participation through various activities and technical working groups meeting regarding 
ADLIGHT project components which are very relevant to us.

We are looking forward to the commencement and successful implementation of this worthy project.

Yours sincerely,

( John Manoppo )
Chairman of The Indonesian Electrical 
Lighting Industry Association (APERLINDO)


